
A comprehensive report on  

Transforming Tomorrow: Unveiling the WASH Project's Journey at Schools 

on 12.10.23 

On the 12th of October, a momentous and auspicious occasion unfurled as the Rotary Club of 

Madras, in collaboration with the Aarupadai Veedu Institute of Technology (AVIT), a 

constituent college of Vinayaka Missions Research Foundations, initiated the ground-breaking 

ceremony for the Water, Sanitation, and Hygiene (WASH) project. This significant event took 

place at three schools nestled within the Chengalpattu District: Government Aadhi Dravidar 

Welfare Middle School in Alathur, Panchayath Union Primary School in Arunkundram, and 

Government High School in Siruthavur. 

The ceremony was graced by the presence of distinguished individuals, including Rtn. Ravi 

Sundaresan, the President of the Rotary Club of Madras (RCM); Rtn. Dr. Anuradha Ganesan, 

Director of Community Services at RCM and Vice President of VMRF-DU; and Rtn. Aravind 

Kumar Shankar, the Project Chairman. Joining them were dedicated members of the Rotary Club 

of Madras, with Rtn. Vishwanathan and Rtn. Gopi representing the club. In addition, Mrs. Z. 

Juliet, the Block Development Officer, and Dr. S.P. Sangeetha, the Vice Principal of Academics 

at AVIT, along with members of the ISR cell of AVIT, were also in attendance, adding to the 

grandeur of the event. 

The Bhoomi Pooja, a traditional and sacred ritual, commenced at 10:30 AM with the lighting of 

the ceremonial lamp, symbolizing the dawn of a transformative journey. The Village Panchayat 

Presidents and the Head Mistresses of the respective schools took this opportunity to expound on 

the significance of their institutions and the communities they serve. Their heartfelt expressions 

of gratitude resonated deeply with the Rotary Club of Madras and AVIT for their generous 

commitment to enhancing the facilities and resources of these schools. 

Dr. Anuradha Ganesan, Director of Community Services at RCM and Vice President of VMRF-

DU, addressed the gathering. She provided valuable insights into the WASH project's objectives, 

emphasizing the pivotal role of water, sanitation, and hygiene. Her words underscored the critical 

importance of these elements in ensuring the well-being of the students and their communities, 

shining a spotlight on the noble cause at hand. 



The total budget allocated for the WASH project is approximately around 19 Lakhs. This budget 

encompasses a wide spectrum of development activities, including the construction of toilets, 

installation of Sintex tanks, RO plants, classroom renovations, painting, compound wall 

construction, hand wash stations, provision of ceiling fans, benches, and the introduction of 

smart boards. This holistic approach reflects the commitment to comprehensive development and 

upliftment. 

As the ceremony drew to a close, the students of the schools showcased their rich cultural 

heritage through captivating performances, offering a fitting conclusion to this memorable event. 

The ceremony ended with a group photograph, capturing the collective spirit and commitment of 

all those involved in this noble endeavor, creating lasting memories of this remarkable occasion. 

 


